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BOMERE HEATH PARISH COUNCIL
There is always an open invite to members of the public, should you like to attend as a member of public you are very welcome, but spaces can be limited. If so, please contact the clerk to book a space.

Below are extracts from the Parish Council meeting at Fitz Village Hall on Wednesday 13th March 2024

Community News

Community Events
The Parish Council intend to fund and aim to facilitate a community event committee to host a Fete in 2024 and are hoping that we can financially assist an event to commemorate the 80th Anniversary of the DDay Landings on the 6th June. The Cricket Club has kindly volunteered to host the event, so please let us know if you would like to become an organiser.

This will need a community group to pull an event together. Should you wish to be involved, please contact the PC Clerk to register your interest. It is only with the support from the community that these events can be held.
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Description automatically generated]Police News
We were joined by the WMP Rural North team. They gave an insight to some of the crimes and issues to be weary of at the moment.
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Description automatically generated]There has been a spike in rural crime, in particular to the West of the County. This included Diesel and Farm Plant Thefts. This is now a focus of the police, but noted that the nature of our rural rat runs, it makes catching thieves difficult. The request is to be vigilant, take care when storing farm machinery and report any suspicious behaviour to the policing team. 
There may be a connection between these thefts and Drones used to scope, so again, if you see suspicious activity, please report to the policing team based in Pontesbury. Scan the QR Code for contact details.

Planning 
We reviewed several applications since the last publication.
Full Feedback can be found on the Shropshire Planning Portal.

Finance – 
The PC has healthy finances, we have reviewed the budget for 2024/25 and this is now set. We will spend more that council tax brings, but this is being reviewed and we are hopeful that we will not exceed the budget in the next financial year, however, our reserves will support any overspend. One of the bigger tasks will be to progress the acquisition of land to provide a space for youths to play and be safe in our parish. 

Youth Club
The Parish Council has been informed that there is a change of leadership at the club starting after Easter. The club is still performing well, and the PC awarded a grant of just under £300 for play equipment.
If you have the capacity to assist or are a parent/carer of children attending and could help on a Thursday evening, this would be an asset to the group. 

Ball Park Clarity
In response to some Facebook comments, It appears that there was some uncertainty with the access to the Ball Park and why the Ball Park (in the Primary School) was closed. 

Access to the Ball Park had been an ongoing issue since 2019 and came to a head in April last year. In short, the land the Ballpark sits on is owned by the diocesan of Litchfield. They own the Ballpark and the land that the school sits on. For clarity, the land that the ballpark sits on was never Council/Parish Council or Village Hall land, it has always been owned by the Diocesan of Litchfield, therefore private land. 

In 2009 Shropshire Council/ the PC/School & Diocese of Litchfield entered into a lease agreement. This was to lease the land for 10 years with a right to renew. As a result of that agreement SCC & PC funded the Ball Park on the condition that the school had use. This was agreeable by everyone and was built. 

Most of the key players had forgotten that there was a lease, so when this was identified in late 2019/2020, the sticking point in a renewal of a lease was the wording of the lease. The Parish Council, under the lease, had a lot of responsibilities over and above maintenance, which we didn't realise was in the original lease and the PC hadn't been doing.

Long and short, all parties met several times during Covid and more recently, but there was no middle ground that we could agree on. All parties (including the school) did look at several options including giving the land to the PC and us giving access. But there was not an option that the Diocesan could accept, due to insurances/trespass and safeguarding matters.

Therefore, it was with great regret that the PC, the School and the Diocesan of Litchfield could not renew the lease, and as a result the school (due to management, resourcing, insurance and trespass issues) had no choice but to close the Ball Park from public use. 

Whilst this was frustrating for all parties, with people suing people over the littlest things, this was the only response the school and their legal advisors could accept. The Parish and the School have and still maintained good relations and we are working together in several other areas. But regarding trying to "Re-open" the former Ball Park, it is private land, so discussion closed.

What next:
The PC have reached out to other landowners and if the new estate to the South of the Village gains planning approval, the developer is geared up to help us with funding, but there is a long way to go before that is agreed. 

The Parish Council are aware of the lack of the provision for teenaged children in the village. As a group, we always try to consider burdens on the Parish infrastructure and welcome ideas or support including help volunteering in several ways. EG
· Join the Parish Council, (please contact the Clerk). 
· OR Support Local groups in the Village, including 
· The Village Hall committee/ Café team
· The Youth Club run by SYA 
· Or  Bomere Heath Scout Group all who need support and help to stay running and any offers of time to help keep these groups afloat.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

The next meeting is to be held on Wednesday 10th April 2024 at 7.00pm in Bomere Heath Village Hall. This is for our half hour community open session & AGM, please pop along.

[bookmark: _Hlk119532709]We will post the agenda for this meeting on the website nearer the time. If you wish to have a comment read aloud on an issue, please contact the Clerk in writing and give 5 working days’ notice so it can be placed on an Agenda. clerk@bomereheath.co.uk
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